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OVERVIEW: Section 11.1 of S.L. 2024-51 authorizes the Governor to waive fees applicable to residents 

of counties impacted by Hurricane Helene or PTC8 that are assessed by the Division of Motor Vehicles 

(Division) for the following: 

• Duplicate drivers license, duplicate commercial drivers license, or duplicate special 

identification card. 

• First issuance of a special identification card. 

• Application for a duplicate or corrected title. 

• Replacement registration plate. 

• Application for a duplicate registration card. 

• Late payment of registration renewal fee. 

The Division is authorized to refund fees collected by the Division that are waived pursuant to this 

section and is required to post notice of the availability of refunds on its website. 

This section became effective October 10, 2024, applied to fees assessed or collected on or after 

September 15, 2024, and expired December 31, 2024.  

   


